STATE OF NEW YORK COUNTY OF NASSAU

SUPREME COURT

OFFICE OF THE CHIEF CLERK

MEMORANDUM



TO:

Cheryl Davis, Deputy Chief Clerk Dennis Mehr, Principal Court Clerk Mary Gallagher, Associate Court Clerk

Paul Paoli, Associate Court Clerk

Barbara Mitchell, Senior Court Office Assistant

Susan VanOmmeren, Court Assistant

DATE:

November 16, 2010

SUBJECT: DIY Star Award

The Honorable Fern A. Fisher, Deputy Chief Administrative Judge of NYC Courts and Director of the NYS Courts Access to Justice Program has informed us that the Nassau County Supreme Court Help Center Staff has been selected to receive the prestigious New York State Courts Access to Justice DIY Star Award. Judge Fisher will be presenting the Help Center Staff with the DIY Star Award at a ceremony to be held in the 2nd Floor Library on Friday, December 10, 2010 at 2:30 p.m.

I would like to extend my congratulations to each and every one of you and to thank you so very much for all your hard work. The patient, courteous and attentive manner in which you assist all who come seeking help in the Court Information Center is exemplary. We are extremely proud of you and your accomplishments.

A copy of this memorandum will be placed in each of your permanent files.

Kathron D. Hopkins Chief Clerk

CC:

Hon. Anthony Marano, Administrative Judge Paul Lamanna, District Executive